ATTENTION PATERSON RESIDENTS

Please be advised that effective immediately commingled, newspaper and
cardboard CANNOT BE PLACED OUT IN PLASTIC BAGS. Commingled must
be placed out for pick up in a reusable container, cardboard and newspaper must be

bundled and tied. Any recyclable material placed out for pick up improperly will
not be picked up and you will be subject to a fine of up to $1,000.00. If you are
not sure what is recyclable please refer to the City of Paterson Recycling Schedule
or call the Recycling office at 973-321-1393.

Manny Ojeda, Director of Public Works





